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                                        Newton Parks & Recreation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

City Hall, Room 209, 7:00pm  
March 19, 2012 

 
Attending:  Arthur Magni, Chairman, Kathleen Heitman, Vice-Chairman, Walter Bernheimer, 
Andrew Stern, Peter Johnson, Richard Tucker, Jack Neville (sitting in for Mr. Rice), Michael Clarke 
(sitting in for Ms. Charkoudian), Don Fishman , Robin McLaughlin, Secretary 
 

Absent: Commissioner DeRubeis, Fran Rice, Bethel Bilezikian Charkoudian, Peter Kastner 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:07pm 
 
1. Meeting Minutes –February 27, 2012- accepted 7-0  

 
2. Commissioner’s Reports on Programs, Forestry and Maintenance 

 No Report 
 

3. Susan G. Komen 3Day Event – Public Hearing 

 The 3Day event is requesting the use of McGrath Park on Friday, July 27, 2012 from 
9:00am to 5:00pm for a lunch stop. The Susan G. Komen 3Day event representative, 
Jennifer Ricker appeared before the Commission on February 27 for an informational 
meeting. The original request included the use of West Newton Playground as a rest 
stop, and McGrath Park as a lunch stop. The request for the use of West Newton 
Common has been withdrawn due to budget cuts. The request is for the use of 
McGrath Park only.  Public hearing notification was sent out to abutters on March 5 th 
2012.  

 Michelle Harper, Susan G. Komen 3Day Event Representative, is present to address any 
concerns or questions from the public. 

 Chairman Magni asked if there were any questions, comments or concerns.  

 Kathleen Heck, 32 Oldham Rd, commented she supports the event, but is concerned for 
the safety of the park users because of the tree debris caused by tropical storm Irene. 
Chairman Magni stated the information will be passed along to the Director of Forestry.  

 An e-mail was sent by Joan McGrath, 1617 Washington St. supporting the event.  
 

Mr. Johnson made the motion to approve the Susan G. Komen 3Day Event request to use McGrath 
Park for the event, as proposed.  Mr. Clarke seconded the motion.  The motion passed 7-0. 
 
4. St. Mary of Carmen Festival – Public Hearing 

 Chuck Proia, representative for the St. Mary of Carmen Festival appeared before the 
Commission on February 27, 2012 for an informational meeting for the festival that is 
scheduled in July. Public hearing notification letters were sent to abutters on March 5, 
2012.  Mr. Proia is present to respond to any questions or concerns from the public 
regarding the festival. 

Setti D. Warren 
Mayor 

Robert J. DeRubeis 

 Commissioner 
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 Chairman Magni asked if there were any comments, question or concerns.  There were 
none. 

Mr. Bernheimer made the motion to approve the request for the St Mary of Carmen Festival as proposed.  
Ms. Heitman seconded the motion.  Motion passed 6-0. (Chairman Magni recused himself from the vote 
because he is a member of the St. Mary of Carmen Society) 

5. Tennis fees 2012- Mike Lewitt 

 Mr. Lewitt submitted the 2012 rules regulations and fees for the Newton Centre clay 
courts (attached).  Mr. Lewitt stated the rules and regulations have not changed from 
last year.  

 There are two modest changes to the fees due to court maintenance cost increase.  
o Resident Adult fee went from  $140.00 to $155.00 
o Non-Resident adult went from $175.00 to $ 185.00 

 Mr. Johnson asked how many permits were purchased in 2011.  Mr. Lewitt replied 9 
non-resident and 88 resident permits.  Mr. Stern asked if the fees are low compared to 
other areas.  Mr. Lewitt replied yes. 

 Mr. Stern asked if the courts will be open early due to the spring weather .  Mr. Lewitt 
said no, the maintenance is scheduled for the end of April and the courts are scheduled 
to open May 1st.  

 Mr. Stern asked if the courts are under contract.  Mr. Lewitt responded the clay courts 
and tennis lessons are included in one Request for Proposal (RFP).  The City receives a 
percentage of the income from tennis lessons and the clay courts. The RFP is renewed 
every three years. The current contract was renewed about a month ago.  

 
Mr. Tucker made the motion to accept the clay court tennis rules, regulations and fees as 
submitted.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion. Motion passed 6-1 (Bernheimer). 
 
6. Lyons Field Concession Stand-NWLL- 2nd Informational Meeting 

 Melissa Summer of Newton West Little League distributed a revised plan for a 
concession stand at Lyons Field (attached). Ms. Summer appeared before the 
Commission for an informational meeting on February 27, 2012.  The Commission 
requested a revised plan including ADA compliance options.  

 The Plan includes options for a handicap accessible path with two parking spaces.  The 
concession stand footprint was reduced. The storage area went from 250 sq. ft. to 150 
sq. ft. The concession area and the bathroom cannot be reduced because they are 
following the Health Departments guidelines. A defibrillator is also being installed on 
the premises. 

 Mr. Bernheimer suggested NWLL settle on a final plan.  Mr. Stern suggested an 
operating budget including utilities and maintenance would be helpful.  

 Mr. Clarke recommended NWLL present the plan to the neighbors before the 
Commission has a public hearing.   

 
Mr. Bernheimer made the motion to schedule a public hearing for the Lyons Field concession stand 
at the May 2012 Commission meeting. Ms. Heitman seconded the motion. Motion passed 7 -0. 
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7. New Business 

 100th Anniversary- Mr. Clarke stated the P & R Commission’s 100th anniversary is in 
April. A celebration should be scheduled.  Chairman Magni recommended celebrating 
the 100th anniversary when the P & R Department has the open house for the new 
location. 

 Alms House- Nahanton Park- Mr. Clarke will be appearing before the Historical 
Commission with the Alms house presentation on Thursday night. 

 Open Space Meeting- Mr. Clarke reminded the members the open space meeting is 
Wednesday night at the Senior Center. 

  Crystal Lake Conference Committee report– The committee was appointed by the 
Commission in February to have a discussion on the swim at your own risk proposal 
with the P & R Department, Alderman, Police and the Law Department. Commission 
member Stern was appointed the Chairman. 

o Mr. Stern reported the group met on Thursday, March 15th. The first topic was 
establishing an enforcement mechanism.  Ms. Lawlor stated the City is bound by 
a 1924 statue of a $20.00 fine. The group agreed to seek a home rule petition.  
Alderman Danberg, Alderman Blazar, Marie Lawlor will work to create a home 
petition & update the City ordinance with a credible $100.00 fine. 

o Ms. Lawlor also stated if there are changes to the P & R Rules and regulations 
the changes must be approved by the state wildlife & Fisheries Department. 

o The updated ordinance must also include language listing the consequences if a 
person does not show an ID. 

o In summary the ordinance is in process, the home rule petition is in process and 
the conference committee recommended establishing a working group similar 
to OLAWG (off-leash area working group) to discuss the issues.  

o Mr. Fishman attended the conference committee meeting and stated there was 
a good discussion with a police perspective and an Alderman’s perspect ive, but 
the discussion touched on the issues a more detailed discussion is needed to 
move forward and make a decision.  

o Mr. Stern asked the Commission if a working group should be created. This is 
different from the dogs.  There is only one lake and no neighborhood support 
and the different groups that swim in the coves will be represented, such as 
non-residents.   

o Mr. Bernheimer stated yes, it is best if the Commission participates in the 
process. Mr. Bernheimer recommends Mr. Stern meet with conference 
committee and report to the Commission.  

o Mr. Cahill, P & R Aquatics Director, stated what he understood from the 
conference committee meeting was the groups looking for options for more 
swim time. As the City of Newton Aquatics Director and the Chairman of Health 
& Safety for the Mass Bay Red Cross, safety comes first.   

o Mr. Fishman stated the issue of insufficient swim resources is a big issue.  
o Ms. Heitman commented the bottom line is illegal swimming is life threatening, 

and until an ordinance is in place no changes should be made.  Put the 
ordinance in place and build up from there. 
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o Mr. Stern commented he will follow-up with the Aldermen and the Law 
Department and facilitate a discussion.  

 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:44pm 
Respectfully Submitted 
Robin McLaughlin, Secretary 
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